
TEXAS SOCIETY SONS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION 
MCKINNEY CHAPTER # 63 

     MCKINNEY, TEXAS 
September 11, 2008 Meeting Minutes 

 
President Milton Lentz opened the meeting at 7:02 P. M. 

 
Don Sielert   gave the invocation. 

 
The pledge to the American Flag was given by Ernest Martin. 

 
The pledge to the Texas Flag was given by Graham Martin. 

 
The pledge to the SAR Flag was given by Robert Hall.  

 
Reading of the minutes from the previous meeting was waived by acclamation. 
 
Secretary-Treasury gave the treasurer report, reporting that the bank balance was $2,028.00. 

 
New Business:  A discussion was held concerning the possibility of securing a new meeting place for 
the chapter.  Two proposals were presented.  The first was Rick’s Chop House in downtown 
McKinney.  The other was the Eldorado Country Club in McKinney.  It was decided that the chapter 
would meet at the Eldorado Country Club for the month of October 2008 and then have more discussion 
concerning the relocation of the chapter.  The date of September 20, 2008 was decided as the date for 
the chapter to go to DFW for Meet & Greet the Troops. 

 
Two (2) new members were inducted into the chapter.  They were  Marshall Lee Battle, Jr., and Tyson 
Thill.  The SAR pin was pinned on Tyson by his young son and Marshall Battle, Sr. had the honors of 
pining Marshall Battle, Jr. 

 
Two (2) supplemental certificates were presented to two members.  They were Ernest Martin 
and Milton Lentz.  This makes five (5) supplemental for Ernest. 
 

President Lentz asked for donations for the purpose of buying underwear for the veterans at 
the Bonham Veterans Home.  A total of $125.00 was received for this purpose. 
 

Compartriot Pete McLellan presented the Collin County Sheriff, Terry Box.  Then Sheriff Box 
presented the employee from the Collin County Sheriff Department that had been nominated 
as the employee of the year.  The employee was Deputy Regina Ramon, Communications 
Manager for the Sheriff Department. 
 
The benediction was given by Don Sielert. 
 

The SAR Recessional was given by President Milton Lentz. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M. 



 
The following members and guests were presence:  Milton Lentz, Jerri Lentz, Pete McLellan,  Don 
Sielert, Ann Sielert, Ron Smith, Billy Thompson, Kathleen Thompson, Marshall Battle, Sylvia Battle, Mrs. 
Battle (Marshall’s Mother), Marshall Battle, Jr., Robin Battle, Robert Hall, Jim Edenburn, Jr., Graham 
Martin, Ernest Martin, Eugene Trimble, Willie Walker, Marilyn Walker, Mike Yarbrough II.  The family 
of Deputy Regina Ramon (Husband Cruz Ramon & Daughter Ashley).  Sheriff Terry Box 

 
 
 
 
   

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
   


